

Hathersage Parish Council 

Transport Committee

Minutes of the Transport Committee Meeting held on 26th October 2015.

	Present:
	Councillors Bill Hanley,  Rosie Olle, James Shuttleworth, Bill Gordon

	In attendance
	Christine Wilkinson (Asst Clerk)

	032/15
	
	Kat Love had sent apologies for absence.

	033/15
	
	There were no variations in order of business.

	034/15
	
	No declarations of interest

	035/15

035/15

035/15

	1.

2.
	Public Participation: Kath Aspinall (HVRUG), John Anderson (HVRUG), John Stubbs (HVRUG), Penny Jewitt, Christopher Jewitt (residents affected by the Network Rail proposals).
Submission by Hope Valley Railway Users Group, HVRUG

HVRUG would like to take this opportunity to stress the need for the Hope Valley line to be upgraded.  We are aware that, in considering its response to the TWAO, the PC is likely to hear most from people who object to Network Rail’s proposals.   

HVRUG was first formed in 1990 to promote improvements to train services on the Hope Valley Line between Sheffield and Manchester. Our current membership is 105. We have been very active in campaigning for the HV stopping service to be improved, most recently in the context of the development of the new franchises.

In 2011, with the help of the Parish Councils, we surveyed all the households in the Hope Valley and got an overall 37% response rate for a detailed postal questionnaire.  The response rate was 44% in Hathersage - the highest in the valley.  60% of the respondents said they would use the trains more often if they ran more frequently.   

Currently the trains are infrequent, two hourly for most of the day.  All available evidence suggests that a better service would attract more passengers.  E.g. during the parts of the year when trains run only every 2 hours on Sundays, more than 3½ times as many people use the train on Saturday, when it is hourly

In addition to serving the needs of residents and visitors to the Peak Park (the most visited national park in the country) we suggest the line is also an asset to residents who don’t use it.   4 of the 5 HV stations have passenger numbers in excess of 60,000 passengers a year who would otherwise probably be in their cars.  Each freight train is equivalent to approximately 50 lorries.  The line is keeping a large volume of traffic and pollution off the road that runs right through the centre of the village.  . 

HVRUG has been campaigning for an hourly service, all day, every day, and for earlier and later trains.  We have had one successful outcome so far – the introduction of an extra service in the early evening; the 6.14 from Sheffield, which is very well used.  However, any further improvement has proved to be impossible because the line currently lacks the capacity to carry more trains.

We accept that the consultation process could have been handled better and that there may be elements of the plan that could be improved but we 
see these to be technical rather than substantive issues.  We ask that the urgent need for the line to be upgraded, in order to increase its capacity and improve the stopping service, will not get lost in the discussions.

NB  In 2004  Dronfield had 3 trains a day and 10,000 passengers a year.  In 2014 it had 18 trains a day and 210,000 passengers a year. 
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Penny Jewitt submission to the Committee : I would like to start with the good things about the Hope Valley Capacity Scheme.  
A)The abolishing of the whistle will be something welcomed by almost everyone in the village. 
B)During the construction phase the speed of the traffic on Castleton Road will be reduced to 40 mph much welcomed by those who see and hear those bikes and cars tearing along this fast road.  
C)If the project goes ahead, there will be the capacity for an extra 5 or 6 slow trains in each direction per day.  This would be of benefit to all residents, tourists and others if utilised.  
But there seem to be more cons than Pros  
First our MP cannot speak for us  
Secondly, whilst we get an extra 10-12 slow trains a day, there will be a further capacity for 18 fast trains in each direction ie. 36 trains over 24 hours.  This makes the possibility of 48 extra trains per day.  Are all residents throughout the valley and beyond especially those living near the railway aware of the proposals?  I doubt it.   
And what benefit do the residents of the Hope Valley get from the proposed extra fast trains – absolutely nothing.  Questions therefore need to be asked as to why a fast train cannot stop in the valley. And, whilst they deny that there will be any increase in goods trains – I think there is every possibility, over time, there will be - with increased production at local quarries being planned.   
Thirdly, on the face of it, the position of the loop affects few in Hathersage but it will be a permanent blight on the lives of several families living at Cunliffe, Lilleybrook and on the western edge of the village.  Numerous reports and surveys have been done by Network Rail but one that we feel is flawed is the noise survey.  
The suggestion is that when operational there will be no ongoing noise issues.  I cannot believe that a fully laden goods train with 30 or so wagons will not make considerable noise when starting from stationary on an uphill incline.  We need more realistic surveys to be done, not just near the railway but beyond and up above it and near the residences of those most seriously affected.  
Fourthly, a casualty of the loop is the loss of the pedestrian crossing to the west of the village. The design of the proposed footbridge shown in the application is a standard Network Rail design used all over the country.  It is totally inappropriate for a National park landscape.  The proposed position will see the bridge floating 10 metres above the railway and the wider valley.  There will be nothing to hide it as all existing trees near it will be cut and anything newly planted will take years to grow.   
Supposedly, the height is required to allow for the future electrification of the line:  the cost of that, and there are no plans to do so in the foreseeable future, would be huge and upgrading the bridge to something higher at that time would be but a small part of the cost.  So why not a bridge now that is more appropriate for the Valley and a National Park?  
We have been told the bridge will cost a million pounds; a tunnel will cost £2million.  Is the footpath worth that when there are alternative routes to connect with the footpaths on the river side of Castleton Road? I feel the alternatives have been dismissed too quickly because objections have been made to closing the footpath, possibly including from those who do not have to live with it!    
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Finally, we question the business reasons behind the decision to build the loop in the valley in the first place, as there is a lack of clarity in the submission to the Secretary of State – different reasons for the ‘need’ are given at different points in their documentation.  Furthermore there is no evidence that the rail operators been consulted because without their co-operation there will be no extra trains on the line?    
I believe this is the first major change to the railway in the valley since it was built.  I hope you have time to deliberate along with your colleagues on the main council to put together a considered response to a project that is extremely important to this village, the valley as a whole and the National Park
The chair thanked the public for their contribution

	036/15
	
	Transport Committee minutes of 21st September 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair. There will be issues to be carried over to the next meeting 

	037/15
	.1
	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme – 
No response has been received from Network Rail to the concerns raised previously by HPC to the proposals.  Lengthy  discussion about  the documents received as part of the Order submission to Network Rail

	037/15
037/15

037/15

037/15


	.2
3.

4.

5.

	Concerns raised that the order is being bulldozed through, that all the documents received are to support a decision that has already been made. There is a consensus acknowledging that the public consultation process has been poor and there has been no consultation with the operators.
Views vary as to whether the proposal is a freight or passenger improvement loop. It is an important project to link Manchester and  Sheffield. Views were optimistic of an improvement to passenger services. It was felt that the express passenger service could stop at for example Hope, with the stopping service linked in for connections to other villages. A 1 stop journey to Manchester Airport would potentially reduce road traffic.
Now more detail is available the proposed bridge location and design are of major concern.  £1m was seen as expensive, and  the standard footbridge totally out of keeping for the Valley and within a National Park. Cllr Olle to obtain the Peak Park view of this proposal and they have a suggestion of  a more appropriate design.
The noise survey undertaken seems to be very limited in its application. The location chosen was close to the line, not higher up the hills towards properties. Nothing to suggest the impact has been measured on Ranmoor and Hill Lane, or other locations within the village. No assessment has been carried out with local freight operators. This should be done.

The proposed response/letter to be based around the February concerns, but to include/emphasise the additional passenger requirements, noise and footbridge design and location. Draft to be circulated prior to HPC meeting of 2nd November. Public attendance is allowed at this meeting
Concerns were also raised that the village residents are still not aware of the full proposals, their impact and the timescales of the project

	038/15
	
	No Cycling Signs, quotes received but no image therefore no decision made.  

	039/15
040/15

041/15
	
	Items for next meeting. Invite County Council representative and Grace Spolding to discuss Residents Permit scheme. Hathersage Hilly date and parking arrangements. School Travel Plan, Yellow Lines - Dawn Bryon letter.
  Next meeting 23rd November 2015 
  The meeting closed at 9:05
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